Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
THE CORRADINO GROUP, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, February 19, 2020, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Robert Morgade Library, Anderson Community Room, 5851 SE Community Drive, Stuart, FL 34997
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 422641-2-52-01
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, will host a Public Meeting for the upcoming full closures at Pratt Whitney Road and SW 96th Street that are part of the Kanner Highway/SR 76 widening project from south of CR 711/Pratt Whitney Road to SW Jack James Drive in Martin County. Scheduled to occur the week of March 16, 2020, Pratt Whitney Road and SW 96th Street will undergo a two-part full closure. These full closures are occurring to facilitate roadway reconstruction.

The details are as follows:
• Part One Full Closure: Pratt Whitney Road will be closed in both directions just east of Kanner Highway for approximately 48 hours, weather permitting. During this time, traffic should detour via Bridge Road and Kanner Highway.
• Part Two Full Closure: SW 96th Street will be closed in both directions just west of Kanner Highway for approximately 48 hours, weather permitting. During this time, traffic should detour via SW 48th Avenue/Citrus Boulevard to Martin Highway to High Meadow Avenue to I-95 to Kanner Highway, or vice versa.
Traffic along Kanner Highway will not be impacted. Specific dates will be available closer to when this work will occur. Motorist will be notified in advance via message boards. Detour signage will be in place along the detour routes.

Construction began on April 22, 2019 and is estimated to be completed in summer 2021. The estimated construction cost is $12,892,088.57.
This public information meeting will have an informal format. No formal presentation will be made. Project personnel will be on hand to discuss the scope of work, construction schedule, and address questions and comments one-on-one.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There will be no agenda
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Chad Rucks, FDOT Project Manager, at (772)429-4938 or by email at chad.rucks@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Kathleen Dempsey, Community Outreach Specialist, at (772)359-5118 or by email at kdempsey@corradino.com.
